BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

Cancellation of Certificate of Service )
Authority and Cancellation of Tariff of ) File No. XD-2011-0225
Unite Private Networks, LLC )

WITHDRAWAL OF STAFF MOTION

CoMEes Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and states as follows:

1. On January 4, 2011, the Staff filed a Motion to Cancel the certificate of service
authority granted on December 1, 2005, to Unite Private Networks, LLC (“the Company”™),
because it reported no Missouri jurisdictional revenue for the past two years. Staff’s motivation
for its filing was not to be punitive, but to merely remove those telecommunications companies
not actively involved in providing services in Missouri to better maintain the Commission’s
records.

2. On February 23, 2011, the Staff received the attached e-mail, in which the
company indicates that it needs to maintain its Missouri certification as it has done business in
Missouri and will be reporting Missouri jurisdictional revenue for 2010. The Staff’s Motion, if
granted, would interfere with that business.

WHEREFORE, Staff withdraws its Motion to cancel the Certificate of Service Authority
and tariff for Unite Private Networks, LLC and asks that this matter be closed without further
Commission action.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Dale, Senior Counsel
Missouri Bar No. 31624

Attorney for the Staff of the
Missouri Public Service Commission
P. O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

(573) 751-4255 (Telephone)
cully.dale@psc.mo.gov



Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered,
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 3" day of March,
2011,



Attachment A

From: Dennis Devoy [mailto:dennis.devoy@upnlic.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2011 7:07 PM

To: Dale, Cully

Cc: kevin.anderson@upnlic.com

Subject: FW: Unite Private Networks Case No. XD-2011-0225

Cully,

| spoke with Bill Voight regard this case and he has referred me to you for resolution. | have been
traveling today and tried to call you several time but was unable to connect.

Unite Private Networks, LLC operations in the State of Missouri changed during 2010. The company will
be reporting Telecommunications Revenue on the 2010 annual filings to the Public Service Commission.
We wish to maintain our Certificate of Authority.

What needs to be done to close this case and allow the company to maintain the Certificate of
Authority?

| will be traveling again tomorrow but can be reached by phone or e-mail.
Thanks,

Dennis R. Devoy

CFO

Unite Private Networks, LLC
816-564-2902

From: catchall@upnlic.com [mailto:catchall@upnllc.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2011 7:39 AM

To: dennis.devoy@upnlic.com

Subject: Fwd: Unite Private Networks

FYI

From: Voight, William [mailto:william.voight@psc.mo.gov]
Sent: Friday, February 18, 2011 09:26 AM

To: 'dennis.duvoy@upnllc.com'

Cc: 'Dale, Cully'

Subject: Unite Private Networks

RE: Case No. XD-2011-0225
Dennis:

Pursuant to our telephone conversation this morning, it is my understanding that Unite desires
to continue its Missouri certificate and that intrastate revenues may be forthcoming in the near
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future. Please contact Cully Dale of our office and work with her. Her email is

Cully.dale@psc.mo.gov and her phone is 573-751-4255

Regards;
Bill Voight
573-751-4227





